[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]1m£ht}11§e
;@ Clagsroom




[image: image3.png]


[image: image4.emf]

     The Yellow Dog







A Note from Our President


Doug Stokes


UVATA President





On a recent trip, a friend and I were traveling a stretch of highway when we began to notice an unusually high number of dead skunks along the side of the road.  After a few minutes my traveling companion said, “It must be a bad year for skunks.”  I agreed with him at first but after some thought, I reasoned that if there are a lot of dead skunks, then there must be lots of skunks, and if there are lots of skunks, it must be a good year for skunks.





Well, it has been a good year for the UVATA, FFA and Agricultural Education.  We have experienced many changes along the way, some of which present new challenges, but I believe will benefit our profession for many years.  It has been my privilege to be a part of this change and experience it first hand by serving as your president.  Thank you for the opportunity.  I will leave you with this bit of humorous advice:





		There are only two things to worry about;


		Either you are well or you are sick.


		If you are well, then there is nothing to worry about.


		But if you are sick, there are only two things to worry about;


		Whether you will get well or whether you will die.


		If you get well, there is nothing to worry about;


		But if you die, there are only two things to worry about;


		Whether you go to heaven or hell.


		If you go to heaven, there is nothing to worry about;


		And if you go to hell, you’ll be so busy shaking hands with


			old friends, you won’t have time to worry.
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Teacher Responsibility, First Do No Harm.


Message from Mr. William L. Deimler


State Specialist, Agricultural Education





"Once upon a time, the animals decided they must do something heroic to meet the problems of a "New World," so they organized a school.  They adopted an activity curriculum consisting of running, climbing, swimming and flying.  To make things easier to administer, all animals took all the subjects.





The duck was excellent in swimming, better in fact than his instructor, and made excellent grades in flying, but he was very poor in running.  Since he was low in running he had to stay after school and also drop swimming to practice running.  This was kept up until his web-feet were badly worn and he was only average in swimming.  But average was acceptable in school, so nobody worried about that except the duck.





The rabbit started out at the top of the class in running, but had a nervous breakdown because of so much makeup in swimming.





The squirrel was excellent in climbing until he developed frustrations in flying class where his teacher made him start from the ground up instead of from the treetop down.  He also developed charley horses from over-exertion and he got a C in climbing and a D in running.





The eagle was a problem child and had to be disciplined severely.  In climbing class he beat all the others to the top of the tree, but insisted on using his own way of getting there.





At the end of the year, an abnormal eel that could swim exceedingly well and also could run, climb and fly a little had the highest average and was valedictorian.





The prairie dogs stayed out of school and fought the tax levy because the administration would not add digging and burrowing to the curriculum.  They apprenticed their children to the badger and later joined the groundhog and gopher coalition to start a successful private school."   (The Animal School, Dr. R.H. Reeves; quoted from The Seven Habits of Highly Effective People, Stephen R. Covey)





This story paints a vivid picture of what occurs in many of our schools and classrooms.  At first glance it is easy to fix the blame in this anecdote on poor teaching skills; however, that may not be the only culprit.  At the root of the problem is a more basic deficiency, a lack of understanding by many teachers that their most important function as a teacher is to make sure that each one of their students is successful.  This is true for all students, at every skill level no matter what their limitations are.  





Students will not be equally successful with every task.  Many shine in one area and struggle in another.  Great flyers are rarely great runners.  As teachers we must learn to use the self-esteem and self-confidence our students gain as flyers to encourage them to learn to run.  Their success under this method of teaching will far exceed their success under a system which directs all of their energy toward that task with which they are the least successful and least comfortable.





It does not matter how long or great the sermon was (yes I’m preaching again), the fact remains, when the door closes, it's you and the students, and you are in complete charge of what happens or what does not happen.  The foundation is laid and the changes are made in the classroom.





Your classes are full of eagles and ducks, squirrels and rabbits and maybe even an occasional prairie dog or gopher.  Find out what your students know and where they excel, use that knowledge to help teach them what they need to know to be successful and then find out whether they have learned.  The teacher is the one who can and will make a difference.








From the desk of:	William L. Deimler





� Check out the 


National Association of Agricultural Educators homepage





Go to � HYPERLINK http://www.ffa.org ��www.ffa.org� then click on the NAAE icon





The site includes information about the 1998 National Convention in 


New Orleans, News & Views, Teaching Opportunities, and much more.














Re-Inventing Agricultural Education


By Dr. Gary Straquadine, ASTE Department Head





Fifteen individuals participated in the Re-Inventing Agricultural Education Summit held in Fillmore, Utah June 23 - 24, 1998.  We are marching forward in our efforts to develop a vision for agricultural education as we enter the next century.





Our activities in Fillmore focused on an examination of the current state of affairs and our vision for the future.  A number of process-based activities allowed the participants to shed their superficial fears of change and begin to embrace the future with an open mind, an open heart. The result of our time together was more than a mere one paragraph long vision statement.  As a re-inventing team, our participants are now ready, able, and willing to lead other teachers, administrators, and stakeholders through the Change-For-Progress process.  The vision statement, as designed by the workshop participants, is articulated as:





A Vision for Utah Agricultural Education





All Utah citizens will have an appreciation for agriculture and the environment.  Agricultural education students will develop essential career preparation 


skills through technical and experiential education as well 


as personal leadership opportunities.





We are moving forward with a new vision for agricultural education in Utah!  Get ready to climb on board, or get out of the way.








� EMBED PBrush  ���





A new application is available for the Outstanding Food for America Program.  Please contact Debra Spielmaker at


(435) 797-1657 or at � HYPERLINK mailto:debras@ext.usu.edu ��debras@ext.usu.edu� 





The application will still be due by February 15.





Also, take a look at the Utah Ag in the Classroom web site at 


� HYPERLINK http://ext.usu.edu/aitc ��http://ext.usu.edu/aitc�





FFA UPDATE


By Brett Evans, Utah FFA Association Executive Secretary


�


Upcoming FFA dates





State Fair			Sept 10–20


CO-OP Quiz  		Oct. ?


Snow College Field Day	Oct. 13


Roster and POA Due 	Nov 30











Changes in ASTE Staff


By Dr. Gary Straquadine, Department Head





As most of you know, we live in a society of change.  The average employee will change jobs eight times during their career.  With this change comes new learning, adjustment, and progress.  As the department head of Agricultural Systems Technology and Education, it is my duty to inform you of the following arrivals and departures:





Jill Webster: Dr. Jill Webster has joined our department as an Assistant Professor with responsibilities for teacher preparation.  She is filling the position left vacant by Dr. Guy Denton's departure last December.  Dr. Webster is a former teacher of high school agriculture in Arizona (eight years), has her B.S. and M.S. degree from the University of Arizona, and completed her Ph.D. at Iowa State University.  She has most recent industry experience with Pioneer Seeds before coming to Logan.  Dr. Webster is on staff as of July 1, 1998 and can be reached at (435) 797-2240.





Stephen E. Poe: Dr. Poe has resigned from our department as of June 26, 1998.  He has accepted a position with the University of Arizona - Yuma as a professor of Agricultural and Biosystems Engineering.  Dr. Poe served our department for nine and one-half years.  We are in the process of filling this vacancy.





Kitt Farrell-Poe: Dr. Farrell-Poe has also left our department as of June 26, 1998.  She too accepted a position with the University of Arizona - Yuma.  Her work will continue in Arizona with the Cooperative Extension Service and water quality issues.  It is our goal to fill this vacancy with a similarly competent person in the next 90 days.  Kitt was with our department for seven years.





Richard Joerger: Dr. Joerger has accepted a position with the Agricultural Education Department at the University of Minnesota.  He will be departing USU in mid-August.  Dr. Joerger's four and one-half years of serves to Utah Agricultural Education is greatly appreciated and will be sorely missed. We will be moving forth to fill his position with similar teacher-educator by the end of the first fall semester at USU.





Become Involved With Your Organization





RUN FOR A UVATA OFFICE
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